

**AB 617 Community Air Protection Program
Minutes of the Steering Committee Meeting
Zoom Online Meeting
September 9th, 2020**

Chair of meeting: Matt Dessert (Alternate: Reyes Romero)

Facilitator: Daniela Flores from Harder & Company

I. Attendance:

Primaries: Matt Dessert, Air Pollution Control District; Luis Olmedo, Comité Cívico del Valle; Dr. Saima Khan, Community Corridor; Mercedes Martinez, Community Corridor; Diahna Garcia-Ruiz, Community Corridor; Rene Felix, Community Corridor; Kristian Salgado, Community Corridor; Blake Plourd, Community Corridor; Sergio Cabañas, Community Corridor; Mark Baza, Community Corridor; Aide Fulton, Community Corridor; Mary Salazar, Community Corridor; John Hernandez, Community Corridor.

Alternates: Reyes Romero, Rosa Guerrero, Bob Fischer, Tomas Oliva, Sandra Mendivil, Chris Gomez-Wong, Michael Moore, Marlene Flores, Sarah Vandiver, Juan Villa.

Other Agency Staff: Miguel Hernandez, Comité Cívico del Valle; Thomas Brinkerhoff, Air Pollution Control District; Belen Leon, Air Pollution Control District; Dave Salardino, California Air Resources Board; Fernando Amador, California Air Resources Board; Ryan Atencio, California Air Resources Board; GuoQuan Lim, California Air Resources Board.

II. Welcome and Opening Remarks by CSC Members

Daniela Flores welcomed everyone to the virtual meeting. She said they would be having more virtual meetings as a response to the COVID19 pandemic, and said she hoped for everyone to keep safe and healthy. She also indicated she would be facilitating this meeting along with the Co-chairs and that if they were having any technical issues they should get in contact with her colleagues Jessica or Millie, who would be more than glad to assist them through the chat window. She reminded everyone that they had interpreting services available and gave specific instructions as to how to take advantage of this feature. She went over all the instructions to participate during the meeting.

Matt Dessert said he was glad to see they had a large group attending this virtual meeting and thanked everyone for their attendance. He introduced his colleagues from the Air Pollution Control District, who were also attending the meeting from the same office location. He said they were expecting some robust discussions under different items on the agenda. Therefore, He explained that if they did not have enough time to comment on any agenda item, there would be more time provided for comments at the end of the presentations.

Luis Olmedo said he was glad to see everyone and said he was looking forward to having a great meeting. He mentioned the wildfires that were taking place at the time and said they should all be alert and informed about them.

Mark Baza said he wanted to share that the Imperial Valley transit system was offering free transit fares through all their transit services.

III. Public Comment Period

John Hernandez said he viewed the meeting from August where the planning commission recommended the expansion for the El Toro feedlot in Heber and was passed unanimously. He mentioned he was concerned about them leaving AB 617 out of the process because they are entrusted with reducing emissions and taking care of the corridor.

IV. Approval of Minutes

Matt Dessert asked for a motion to approve the minutes from the July 15th, 2020 CSC meeting. **Sergio Cabañas** made a motion for the approval of the minutes as they stood. **Mark Baza** seconded that motion. The committee voted on this motion and the minutes were approved.

V. Presentations / Questions and Answers

CERP Project Plan Presentation, Emily Weissinger, Ramboll.

Mark Baza asked if was a possibility to include a category for contributions towards zero-emission busses.

Emily Weissinger mentioned that the current project plan is related to existing strategies in the CERP. She said that there's one strategy for electrifying school busses and if they wanted to include the category that he mentioned they would need to update the CERP.

John Hernandez mentioned they had around 5 million set aside for the three items she reviewed with them and that the other 5 million was for education outreach etcetera. He asked if this was going to be in another presentation.

Emily Weissinger differed to the committee. She mentioned she had the budget from their march meeting where they had a budget breakdown for the 7,4 million and how they would be spread across the different strategies.

Matt Dessert said she was correct but it doesn't mean it's locked in stone. He also mentioned they recently voted 5-0 and approved ongoing contract work with Ramboll and Harder & Co. to assist them in their 617 work. He commented there was some language under the Ramboll agenda item that seemed to suggest they were going to take over the flag program and said it was not their intent to discredit the hard work done by CCV and APCD. He mentioned they will be looking at land use policy issues and permit items.

Kristian Salgado thanked **Emily Weissinger** for the presentation. She asked if there was a deadline for public comment specific to this item.

Emily Weissinger said they're looking for feedback right now. She mentioned they're looking into sharing draft plans for next month's meeting so they'd like to receive the feedback in the coming weeks.

Matt Dessert mentioned they'd like to get those comments sooner. He commented that anyone with comments could contact the Air District or CCV.

Thomas Brinkerhoff clarified that they would also like to receive comments about this item from the committee sooner as well because they want to come back in the October meeting with a proposed project plan so they can get these projects online faster. He said they are getting close to the one-year review of the CERP and they want to see any feedback about modifications or enhancements to the CERP.

Claudia Stafford via Facebook asked if maintenance costs included in urban greening projects such as water to keep the projects long term.

Emily Weissinger said she'd have to confirm that but she suspects it doesn't include it.

Matt Dessert said they should look into what type of trees they choose so they can survive in their climate.

Blake Plourd asked if they could get a high-level survey out between meetings that include cost-share vs no cost share, award criteria, etc.

Emily Weissinger said they'd be happy to facilitate that.

Blake Plourd said his main concern was taking a month between meetings would take longer to make any actual progress.

Luis Olmedo mentioned that it would be beneficial to bring in workshop strategies so they could get more engagement from the CSC vs. the traditional public comment process. He asked the chairs and the committee to consider this. He requested clarification from CARB regarding the 2020 budget and asked if the state has any information on what the budget allocations are going to be.

Dave Salardino said there are implementations plans included in the budget for the program. He said the cap incentive fund which goes towards projects is dependent upon the sales. He commented that the sales would have to reach a certain amount before those funds are available.

Luis Olmedo said he assumes the Air District doesn't have any agreements yet and that the contract processes are very lengthy with the State. He asked the chair if there are any expectations on how that will move forward.

Matt Dessert they don't have those numbers yet or that kind of contract. He mentioned Luis and him have been staying in contact about that subject because the funding is very important and so is **Luis Olmedo's** assistance and insight.

Luis Olmedo said COVID was an anticipated delay. He mentioned that the co-chairs and the committee should keep an eye on that because they need to make sure they stay in front of the State so they correctly assess the needs of the area.

AB 617 CAMP - Mobile Air Monitoring Platform, Thomas Brinkerhoff; APCD.

John Hernandez asked if there would be any need to monitor PM particles. He also asked if the monitors can monitor methane.

Thomas Brinkerhoff said they have several monitors already in the area capable of monitoring PM10 and PM2.5 so they don't need these to monitor PM. In regards to methane, he mentioned they've already been talks about this but differed to the co-chairs so they can expand on it.

Michael Moore asked if this is to purchase equipment or contract service.

Thomas Brinkerhoff mentioned they talked about this but haven't nailed down. He said that he knows that this particular project should contract it out. He commented they will have an update about this next month.

Michael Moore said that it makes more sense to contract it out.

Thomas Brinkerhoff mentioned that one of the things that's better about renting the equipment is that they can learn from that first deployment.

Luis Olmedo mentioned that when talking about methane they should go back to the goal of 617 which is to address toxics and criteria contaminants. He mentioned Comite Civico has a 617 grant to develop methane monitors. He said that the question and that time was why are they measuring methane if they're focused on criteria and toxics. He commented that they were advised that methane can be a proxy to toxics and criteria.

Thomas Brinkerhoff mentioned that they will be working on the draft. He reminded everyone to please send their comments and recommendations in the coming weeks.

AB 617 CAMP- Community Air Monitoring Program, Edgar; CCV

Aide Fulton asked if **Edgar** has been in contact with the principals of the schools about the monitors. She mentioned that it's a very good opportunity to bring the projects together and to be able to educate them about his plan.

Edgar said that everyone he has spoken with is open to collaborating with the community. He mentioned that it's very difficult to get a hold of them because of the measures they have against COVID in each school. He said that the 3 principals that he was able to talk with are very interested in helping the community and the air quality. He commented that it would be a good idea to present the project to them and show them the other efforts that are being made.

Luis Olmedo mentioned that the flag program isn't a program that **Edgar** is working on but he appreciates his comments. He said he hopes that for the next semester things are going better regarding the pandemic. He commented about certain questions they had about the new elements of the flag program and they are seeing how the committee moves through the process of embracing it. He thinks they are willing participants of the enhancements being done.

Aide Fulton said that she knows they work on a timeline. She said she felt that the superintendents in the schools don't know what the committee is doing and they don't receive any feedback from the schools. She mentioned they should communicate with them so they can receive feedback about what they're thinking and if they're going in the right direction.

Miguel Hernandez mentioned that something similar happened at Washington Elementary. He said they touched on the network that Comite Civico manages in regards to air quality and the principal asked them how could they receive a monitor and that made it a lot easier to identify the school as a location for a potential monitor. He said he agrees on incorporating the communication between them and the schools.

AB 617 CERP – 1 Year Discussion, Matt Dessert; CSC Co-Chairs.

There were no comments from the committee about this item.

VI. Agency Updates

Thomas Brinkerhoff mentioned that same day IQ Air was at both schools in Heber finishing the installation on the air filtration systems. He said through the CEP Program they are moving forward to do an air filtration system at De Anza School in El Centro and use the remaining funds from this award to do Washington Elementary School in El Centro. He mentioned they've been awarded by the EPA's Targeted Air-shed Grant to do paving on alleyways in Calexico. He commented the committee has some vacancies that they wish would be filled and asked the primary seat holders for recommendations for alternates for Dr. Khan and Aide Fulton.

Luis Olmedo asked if there was going to be a final comment or public comment period.

Matt Dessert said this is the second round for public comments and they usually have a public comment section at the end.

VII. Agenda Topics for Next Meeting

John Hernandez mentioned he requested to the agenda list the last meeting to provide the committee with an update on the El Toro expansion and received no response whatsoever. He said the request is reasonable in view that the El Toro feedlot is in the corridor and is a concern to them.

Matt Dessert commented it was originally being put on the agenda but after further communication with the county council said there is a concern over litigation happening over that decision so they will not be able to bring that topic formally.

John Hernandez said he doesn't want to know about the litigation. He said he wants to know what's going on down there so the committee members can be informed.

Luis Olmedo clarified he had a conversation with **Matt Dessert** and mentioned it was well understood that this was a limitation that the county would have. He mentioned he had a conversation with the chair on whether the county council was referring to limitations regarding Comite Civico and said that wasn't the understanding. He asked **Matt Dessert** if this was a failure not bringing this as an agenda item at the request of a member and thus easing the concerns of the county council.

Matt Dessert commented the co-chairs put the agenda together and try to agree. He mentioned he was informed of the legal correspondence of the county council and it involves CCV. He said they are now navigating tedious waters and think they can still make success in discussing it in general but if there's a conflict of interest or litigation they can't let that be an obstacle to the future success and good work of the 617 committee.

Luis Olmedo asked **Matt Dessert** if this should be discussed further with the legal counsel.

Matt Dessert said he thinks that discussion should be carried out by both co-chairs with the county council and think that is something they should handle together.

Luis Olmedo commented that this could be a censoring concern because of the conflicts. He mentioned they need to explore bringing in more guidance or even a committee member to serve as a co-chair in situations like that. He said he hopes that satisfies the valid concern **John Hernandez** raises. He commented this requires urgent support for legal counsel to help them through this.

Matt Dessert said the Air District isn't interested in censoring. He mentioned that the progressive government that exists in California has helped them get to where they are today. He commented that he and **Luis Olmedo** should have discussions with the county council and CARB legal counsel.

John Hernandez is happy to put it on the table and reminded everyone that the process of 617 is to reduce and identify emissions in the corridor of which this facility is a concern to the committee and that they've identified.

Luis Olmedo mentioned that at some point they will be advised by legal on how they can present this information. He said they have a responsibility for how they address certain agenda items without causing these sorts of scenarios.

Tomas Oliva asked if his understanding of the situation was correct. He mentioned the county board of supervisors decided to take any action on the expansion of a project, the board of supervisors being the direct supervisors of **Matt Dessert**, and at least one member of the committee is concerned about it and there's an entity that sits in the committee that is moving forward with litigation and is probably why county council has said they don't want to get involved. He assumed that either litigation is dropped so there is no conflict of interest or someone else that isn't involved in litigation to be the one to present an unbiased neutral perspective about what is going on with this project.

Luis Olmedo said that is correct. He mentioned that he will propose to **Matt Dessert** to have a third person to carry the agenda item forward.

Matt Dessert said it's a very good direction that **Tomas Olivas** brought forward. He mentioned he will have to consult with the county council.

Diahna Garcia asked if they are allowed to ask AB 617 to send them the info that is already gathered about the El Toro expansion without saying they will enforce anything.

Matt Dessert said they will take **Diahna Garcia's** comment into discussion.

Sergio Cabañas asked if there were already public documents from the EEC Committee about the El Toro expansion.

Matt Dessert commented that there are public documents available and they will put that information together and bring it forward.

Sergio Cabañas said they have to be fair to both sides because El Toro has gone through this process the right way.

VIII. Closing Remarks/Adjournment

Matt Dessert asked for a motion to set the next meeting for October 14th at 5:30 via Zoom.

John Hernandez made a motion and **Sergio Cabañas** seconded it.

Daniela Flores asked the members to write in the comments section either yes or no.

The motion was passed.

Meeting adjourned.

Programa Comunitario de Protección Atmosférica Bajo el Auspicio del Proyecto de Ley AB 617
Minuta de la Reunión del Comité Directivo
Reunión por la plataforma Zoom
9 de septiembre del 2020

Presidente de la reunión: Matt Dessert (Suplente: Reyes Romero)

Facilitadora: Daniela Flores de Harder & Co.

I. Asistencia:

Primarias: Matt Dessert, Distrito de Control de Contaminación Atmosférica; Luis Olmedo, Comité Cívico del Valle; Dr. Saima Khan, Corredor Comunitario; Mercedes Martínez, Corredor Comunitario; Diahna Garcia-Ruiz, Corredor Comunitario; Rene Félix, Corredor Comunitario; Kristian Salgado, Corredor Comunitario; Blake Plourd, Corredor Comunitario; Sergio Cabañas, Corredor Comunitario; Mark Baza, Corredor Comunitario; Aidé Fulton, Corredor Comunitario; Mary Salazar, Corredor Comunitario; John Hernández, Corredor Comunitario.

Suplentes: Reyes Romero, Rosa Guerrero, Bob Fischer, Tomas Oliva, Sandra Mendivil, Chris Gómez-Wong, Michael Moore, Marlene Flores, Sarah Vandiver, Juan Villa

Personal de otras agencias: Miguel Hernández, Comité Cívico del Valle; Thomas Brinkerhoff, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire; Belen Leon, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire; Dave Salardino, Junta de Recursos Aéreos de California; Fernando Amador, Junta de Recursos Aéreos de California; Ryan Atencio, Junta de Recursos Aéreos de California; GuoQuan Lim, Junta de Recursos Aéreos de California;

II. Bienvenida y Comentarios de Apertura por Miembros del CSC

Daniela Flores les dio la bienvenida a todos al encuentro virtual. Dijo que tendrían más reuniones virtuales como respuesta a la pandemia de COVID19 y dijo que esperaba que todos se mantuvieran seguros y saludables. También indicó que estaría facilitando esta reunión junto con los Copresidentes y que si tenían algún problema técnico deberían ponerse en contacto con sus colegas **Jessica** o **Millie**, quienes estarían más que felices de ayudarlos a través de la ventana de chat. Les recordó a todos que tenían servicios de interpretación disponibles y les dio instrucciones específicas sobre cómo aprovechar esta función. Repasó todas las instrucciones para participar durante la reunión.

Matt Dessert dijo que estaba contento de ver que había un grupo grande asistiendo a esta reunión virtual y agradeció a todos por su asistencia. Presentó a sus colegas del Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire, que también asistían a la reunión desde la misma ubicación de la oficina. Dijo que esperaban discusiones sólidas sobre diferentes temas de la agenda. Por lo tanto, explicó que, si no tuvieran tiempo suficiente para hacer un comentario durante algún tema de la agenda, se les otorgaría más tiempo para comentarios al final de las presentaciones.

Luis Olmedo dijo que estaba contento de ver a todos y dijo que estaba ansioso por tener una gran reunión. Mencionó los incendios forestales que estaban ocurriendo en ese momento y dijo que todos deberían estar alerta e informados sobre ellos.

Mark Baza dijo que quería compartir que el sistema de tránsito de Imperial Valley estaba ofreciendo tarifas de tránsito gratuitas a través de todos sus servicios de tránsito.

III. Comentario Público

John Hernández dijo que vio la reunión de agosto en la que la comisión de planificación recomendó la expansión del corral de engorde El Toro en Heber y fue aprobada por unanimidad. Mencionó que le preocupaba que dejaran a AB 617 fuera del proceso porque se les encomienda la reducción de emisiones y el cuidado del corredor.

IV. Aprobación de la Minuta

Matt Dessert solicitó una moción para aprobar las minutas de la reunión del CSC del 15 de julio de 2020. **Sergio Cabañas** hizo una moción para la aprobación de las minutas tal como estaban. **Mark Baza** secundó esa moción. El comité votó sobre esta moción y se aprobaron las actas.

V. Temas para dialogar / Preguntas y Respuestas

Presentación del Plan de Proyecto CERP, Emily Weissinger, Ramboll.

Mark Baza preguntó si existía la posibilidad de incluir una categoría para las contribuciones a los autobuses de cero emisiones.

Emily Weissinger mencionó que el plan del proyecto actual está relacionado con las estrategias existentes en el CERP. Dijo que hay una estrategia para electrificar los autobuses escolares y que si querían incluir la categoría que él mencionó, tendrían que actualizar el CERP.

John Hernández mencionó que tenían alrededor de 5 millones reservados para los tres artículos que ella revisó con ellos y que los otros 5 millones eran para divulgación educativa, etcétera. Preguntó si esto iba a ser en otra presentación.

Emily Weissinger mencionó que tenía el presupuesto de su reunión de marzo, donde tenían un desglose del presupuesto para los 7,4 millones y cómo se distribuirían en las diferentes estrategias.

Matt Dessert dijo que tenía razón, pero eso no significa que esto no pueda cambiar. También mencionó que recientemente votaron 5-0 y aprobaron un contrato de trabajo en curso con Ramboll y Harder & Co. para ayudarlos en su trabajo en 617. Comentó que había algo de lenguaje en el tema de la agenda de Ramboll que parecía sugerir que iban a hacerse cargo del programa de banderas y dijo que no era su intención desacreditar el arduo trabajo realizado por CCV y APCD. Mencionó que analizarán cuestiones de política de uso de la tierra y permisos.

Kristian Salgado agradeció a **Emily Weissinger** por la presentación. Preguntó si había una fecha límite para comentarios públicos específicos sobre este tema.

Emily Weissinger dijo que están buscando comentarios en este momento. Mencionó que están estudiando la posibilidad de compartir borradores de los planes para la reunión del próximo mes, por lo que les gustaría recibir comentarios en las próximas semanas.

Matt Dessert mencionó que les gustaría recibir esos comentarios antes. Comentó que cualquier persona con comentarios puede comunicarse con el Distrito del Aire o CCV.

Thomas Brinkerhoff aclaró que les gustaría recibir comentarios del comité sobre este tema lo antes posible porque quieren llegar a la reunión de octubre con un plan de proyecto del propuesto para que puedan iniciar estos proyectos

más rápido. Dijo que se están acercando a la revisión de un año del CERP y quieren ver cualquier comentario sobre modificaciones o mejoras al CERP.

Claudia Stafford a través de Facebook preguntó si los costos de mantenimiento se incluyen en proyectos de ecologización urbana como el agua para mantener los proyectos a largo plazo.

Emily Weissinger dijo que tendría que confirmar eso, pero sospecha que no lo incluye.

Matt Dessert dijo que deberían investigar qué tipo de árboles eligen para poder sobrevivir en su clima.

Blake Plourd preguntó si podían realizar una encuesta de alto nivel entre reuniones que incluyera costos compartidos versus sin costos compartidos, criterios de adjudicación, etc.

Emily Weissinger dijo que estarían encantados de facilitarles eso.

Blake Plourd dijo que su principal preocupación era que tomar un mes entre reuniones tomaría más tiempo para lograr algún progreso real.

Luis Olmedo mencionó que sería beneficioso incorporar estrategias de taller para que pudieran obtener más participación del CSC en comparación con el proceso tradicional de comentarios públicos. Pidió a los presidentes y al comité que lo consideraran. Solicitó una aclaración de CARB sobre el presupuesto de 2020 y preguntó si el estado tiene alguna información sobre cuáles serán las asignaciones presupuestarias.

Dave Salardino dijo que hay planes de implementación incluidos en el presupuesto del programa. Dijo que el fondo de incentivos de capitalización que se destina a proyectos depende de las ventas. Comentó que las ventas tendrían que llegar a una cierta cantidad antes de que esos fondos estén disponibles.

Luis Olmedo dijo que asume que el Distrito del Aire aún no tiene acuerdos y que los procesos de contratación son muy largos con el Estado. Preguntó al presidente si hay expectativas sobre cómo avanzará.

Matt Dessert dijo que todavía no tienen esos números ni ese tipo de contrato. Mencionó que **Luis Olmedo** y él se han mantenido en contacto sobre ese tema porque el financiamiento es muy importante y también lo es la ayuda y el conocimiento de **Luis Olmedo**.

Luis Olmedo dijo que COVID era un retraso anticipado. Mencionó que los copresidentes y el comité deberían estar atentos a eso porque necesitan asegurarse de estar al frente del Estado para que evalúen correctamente las necesidades del área.

AB 617 CAMP - Plataforma Móvil de Monitoreo del Aire, Thomas Brinkerhoff; APCD.

John Hernández preguntó si sería necesario monitorear las partículas PM. También preguntó si los monitores pueden monitorear metano.

Thomas Brinkerhoff dijo que ya tienen varios monitores en el área capaces de monitorear PM10 y PM2.5, por lo que realmente no los necesitan para monitorear PM. En lo que respecta al metano, mencionó que ya se han hablado de esto, pero se diferenciaron de los copresidentes para que puedan expandirlo.

Michael Moore preguntó si esto es para comprar equipo o un servicio por contrato.

Thomas Brinkerhoff mencionó que hablaron sobre esto, pero no se han concretado. Dijo que sabe que es mejor para este proyecto en particular contratarlo. Comentó que tendrán una actualización sobre esto el próximo mes.

Michael Moore dijo que tiene más sentido contratarlo.

Thomas Brinkerhoff mencionó que una de las ventajas de alquilar el equipo es que pueden aprender de esa primera implementación.

Luis Olmedo mencionó que cuando se habla de metano se debe volver a la meta del 617 que es abordar los tóxicos y los contaminantes de criterio. Mencionó que el Comité Cívico tiene una subvención 617 para desarrollar monitores de metano. Dijo que la pregunta y esa vez fue por qué están midiendo el metano si se enfocan en criterios y tóxicos. Comentó que se les informó que el metano puede ser un sustituto de tóxicos y criterios.

Thomas Brinkerhoff mencionó que estarán trabajando en el borrador. Les recordó a todos que envíen sus comentarios y recomendaciones en las próximas semanas.

AB 617 CAMP - Programa Comunitario de Monitoreo del Aire, Edgar; CCV

Aidé Fulton preguntó que si **Edgar** ha estado en contacto con los directores de las escuelas sobre los monitores. Mencionó que es una muy buena oportunidad para unir los proyectos y para poder educarlos sobre su plan.

Edgar dijo que con los que ha platicado todos están abiertos a colaborar con la comunidad. Mencionó que es muy difícil que lo atiendan por las medidas de segura que tienen ante el COVID en cada escuela. Dijo que con los 3 directores que sí pudo platicar están muy interesados en ayudar a la comunidad y en la calidad del aire. Comentó que si sería una buena idea presentarles el proyecto y enseñarles los demás esfuerzos que se están realizando.

Luis Olmedo mencionó que el programa de banderas no es un programa en el que esté trabajando **Edgar**, pero agradece sus comentarios. Dijo que espera que para el próximo semestre las cosas vayan mejor con respecto a la pandemia. Comentó sobre ciertas preguntas que tenían sobre los nuevos elementos del programa de banderas y están viendo cómo el comité avanza en el proceso de adoptarlo. Cree que son participantes dispuestos a trabajar en las mejoras que se están realizando.

Aidé Fulton dijo que sabe que funcionan en una línea de tiempo. Dijo que sentía que los directores de las escuelas no saben realmente lo que está haciendo el comité y no reciben ningún comentario de las escuelas. Mencionó que deberían comunicarse con ellos para que puedan recibir comentarios sobre lo que están pensando y si van en la dirección correcta.

Miguel Hernández mencionó que algo similar sucedió en Washington Elementary. Dijo que hablaron sobre la red que administra el Comité Cívico con respecto a la calidad del aire y el director les preguntó cómo podrían recibir un monitor y eso facilitó mucho la identificación de la escuela como una ubicación para un posible monitor. Dijo que está de acuerdo en incorporar la comunicación entre ellos y las escuelas.

AB 617 CERP – Discusión Sobre el Primer Año, Matt Dessert; Copresidentes del CSC.

No hubo comentarios del comité sobre este tema.

VI. Actualización de las Distintas Dependencias

Thomas Brinkerhoff mencionó que ese mismo día IQ Air estuvo en ambas escuelas en Heber terminando la instalación de los sistemas de filtración de aire. Dijo que a través del Programa CEP están avanzando para hacer un sistema de filtración de aire en la Escuela De Danza en El Centro y usar los fondos restantes de este premio para hacer la Escuela Primaria Washington en El Centro. Mencionó que han sido otorgados por la Beca de Cobertizo de Aire Dirigido de la EPA para pavimentar callejones en Calxico. Comentó que el comité tiene algunas vacantes que

desearían que se cubrieran y pidió a los titulares de los asientos principales recomendaciones para los suplentes del Dr. Khan y Aidé Fulton.

Luis Olmedo preguntó si habría un comentario final o un período de comentarios públicos.

Matt Dessert dijo que esta es la segunda ronda de comentarios públicos y por lo general tienen una sección de comentarios públicos al final.

VII. Temas de la Agenda para la Próxima Reunión

John Hernández mencionó que solicitó a la lista de la agenda en la última reunión que proporcionara al comité una actualización sobre la expansión de El Toro y no recibió respuesta alguna. Dijo que la solicitud es razonable en vista de que el corral de engorda de El Toro está en el corredor y es una preocupación para ellos.

Matt Dessert comentó que originalmente se incluía en la agenda, pero después de una mayor comunicación con el consejo del condado, dijo que existe una preocupación por un litigio sobre esa decisión, por lo que no podrán traer ese tema formalmente.

John Hernández dijo que no quiere saber sobre el litigio. Dijo que quiere saber qué está pasando allí para que los miembros del comité puedan estar informados.

Luis Olmedo aclaró que tuvo una conversación con Matt Dessert y mencionó que se entendía bien que esta era una limitación que tendría el condado. Mencionó que tuvo una conversación con el presidente sobre si el consejo del condado se estaba refiriendo a las limitaciones con respecto al Comité Cívico y dijo que ese no era el entendimiento. Le preguntó a Matt Dessert si esto era un fracaso al no traer esto como un tema de la agenda a pedido de un miembro y así aliviar las preocupaciones del consejo del condado.

Matt Dessert comentó que los copresidentes armaron la agenda y trataron de llegar a un acuerdo. Mencionó que fue informado de la correspondencia legal de la Diputación y que esta incluye a CCV. Dijo que ahora están navegando por aguas tediosas y cree que aún pueden tener éxito al discutirlo en general, pero si hay un conflicto de intereses o un litigio, no pueden permitir que eso sea un obstáculo para el éxito futuro y las buenas obras del comité 617.

Luis Olmedo le preguntó a Matt Dessert si esto debería discutirse más con el asesor legal.

Matt Dessert dijo que cree que la discusión debe ser llevada a cabo por ambos copresidentes con el consejo del condado y cree que eso es algo que deben abordar juntos.

Luis Olmedo comentó que esto podría ser motivo de censura por los conflictos. Mencionó que necesitan explorar la posibilidad de traer más orientación o incluso un miembro del comité para que sirva como copresidente en situaciones como esa. Dijo que espera que eso satisfaga la preocupación válida que plantea John Hernández. Comentó que esto requiere apoyo urgente de asesoría legal para ayudarlos a superar esto.

Matt Dessert dijo que el Distrito del Aire no está interesado en censurar. Mencionó que el gobierno progresista que existe en California los ha ayudado a llegar a donde están hoy. Comentó que él y Luis Olmedo deberían tener conversaciones con el consejo provincial y el asesor legal de CARB.

John Hernández está feliz de ponerlo sobre la mesa y les recordó a todos que el proceso de 617 es reducir e identificar las emisiones en el corredor del cual esta instalación de El Toro es una preocupación para el comité y que ellos han identificado.

Luis Olmedo mencionó que en algún momento serán asesorados por equipo legal sobre cómo pueden presentar esta información. Dijo que tienen la responsabilidad de cómo abordar ciertos temas de la agenda sin causar este tipo de escenarios.

Tomas Oliva preguntó si su comprensión de la situación era correcta. Mencionó que la junta de supervisores del condado decidió tomar una acción sobre la expansión de un proyecto, siendo la junta de supervisores los supervisores directos de **Matt Dessert**, y al menos un miembro del comité está preocupado por eso y hay una alguien en el comité que está avanzando con el litigio y es probablemente la razón por la que el consejo del condado ha dicho que no quieren involucrarse. Asumió que el litigio se puede abandonar para que no haya conflicto de intereses o que alguien más que no esté involucrado en el litigio sea quien presente una perspectiva neutral imparcial sobre lo que está sucediendo con este proyecto.

Luis Olmedo dijo que es correcto. Mencionó que le propondrá a **Matt Dessert** tener una tercera persona para llevar adelante el tema de la agenda.

Matt Dessert dijo que es una muy buena dirección la que adelantó el **Tomas Oliva**. Mencionó que tendrá que consultar con el consejo del condado.

Diahna García preguntó si se les permite pedir a AB 617 que les envíe la información que ya se ha recopilado sobre la expansión de El Toro sin decir que harán cumplir nada.

Matt Dessert dijo que tomarán en consideración el comentario de **Diahna García**.

Sergio Cabañas preguntó si ya existen documentos públicos del Comité de la CEE sobre la ampliación de El Toro.

Matt Dessert comentó que hay documentos públicos disponibles y ellos reunirán esa información y la presentarán.

Sergio Cabañas dijo que tienen que ser justos con ambos lados porque El Toro ha pasado por este proceso de la manera correcta.

VIII. Observaciones finales / Cierre

Matt Dessert pidió una moción para fijar la próxima reunión para el 14 de octubre a las 5:30 a través de Zoom.

John Hernández hizo una moción y **Sergio Cabañas** la secundó.

Daniela Flores pidió a los integrantes que escribieran en la sección de comentarios sí o no.

La moción fue aprobada.

Se levanta la sesión.